

3403 Alderwood Mall Blvd. Lynnwood WA 98036 425.774.7766

ALDERWOOD.CC

Welcome

We're glad you're here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a Communication and/or Prayer Request form. We would love to pray for you and get you more information.

EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services in person or online (live stream at 9:30am).

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We have programs for kids and students on Sunday mornings as well!

Alderwood Community Church is a group of people who are committed to following Jesus together. Visit <u>alderwood.cc/connect</u> and see where you can get connected in a group, serving with a team, or through a Bible study.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is open to receive donations on Tuesdays (9am to noon)...a list of items needed and the address can be found at alderwood.cc/compassion

Struggling with life? Need someone to come alongside and support? Stephen Ministry can help. alderwood.cc/stephen

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming events. Visit our calendar at <u>alderwood.cc/events-page</u>

COMING UP.

• Celebrate the Season - December 9-10

A musical Christmas experience. This year we are welcoming back Greater Works Gospel Choir - they were semi-finalists on America's Got Talent! Come for the Christmas songs, stay for the hot chocolate, Christmas cookies, and family photos!
Friday night at 7pm, Saturday at 3 or 6pm
Childcare is available on Saturday for kids birth to kindergarten.
We are still looking for people to volunteer too. We need help passing out cookies & cocoa during the post-concert festivities!
Learn more and RSVP at alderwood.cc/celebratetheseason

DOWNLOAD THE APP FOR EVENTS, GIVING & MORE. TEXT "ACCAPP" TO 84576

Giving available online or on the ACC app



MISSIONARY UPDATE

DANIEL & SARAH DEURBROUCKGREATER EUROPE MISSION



Hello ACC family!

We hope that the Lord is filling you with His joy as we enter this holiday season. Ministry in Athens has been busy and full of lessons from the Lord these past few months. Ever since the pandemic started, the small church-plant we minister in seemed

to be struggling. Sunday services felt empty and people seemed afraid to leave their homes. As this school year started however, God has brought about a complete change. From familiar faces, to strangers off the street, God has been bringing people in for the weekly worship service. One group of people that have become regular attenders is a gaggle of teenagers. If you want to know what Sunday service looks like for us, imagine young boys in black hoodies sitting in the church lounge area, needing to pop outside in order to smoke a cigarette. The Lord has been bringing in all sorts of unlikely characters to hear His message. Our church-plant pastor, Errikos, and Daniel have had the opportunity to share their personal testimonies with these boys and clearly share the Gospel message.

Every Friday night, we have a kid's program with games, crafts and a Bible lesson. This year the Lord has brought in many new kids and families, some of which have then attended Sunday service. We continually pray for boldness to share the good news of salvation with them, and for their hearts to be made into good soil, ready to receive that salvation. Thank you, church family, for continually standing with us in prayer for the souls of these individuals who have never clearly heard the Gospel message before. May our words and actions be a witness to the love of Christ. Please pray for the many Christmas events we have planned over the next month and that it would be a special time of seeing God work. We praise God for his continual blessing on our family, especially as we eagerly await the arrival of Baby Deurbrouck #2 in February.

Much love,

Daniel, Sarah & Sophia